
Request for Decision 

Amendment to Surplus Fill By-Law 2003-282

 

Presented To: Operations Committee

Presented: Monday, Apr 18, 2016

Report Date Wednesday, Mar 23,
2016

Type: Referred & Deferred
Matters 

Resolution
 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare
revisions to the Surplus Fill By-Law 2003-282 all in accordance
with Scenario 2 from the report dated June 18, 2015 from the
General Manager of Infrastructure Services. 

Background
 
The Amendment to the Surplus Fill By-Law 2003-282 report
dated June 18, 2015 was presented to the Operations
Committee on July 6, 2015.  A copy of the report is attached as
Appendix A.
 
The report was deferred by motion of the Operations Committee
in order to provide an opportunity for the Auditor General to
provide comments and suggestions to this report.
 
Comments were received by the Auditor General where support
was received in favour of Scenario 2 (attached as Appendix B).
 
Recommendation
 
Staff recommends that the CGS adopt Scenario 2, which will shift the responsibility for surplus fill disposal to
the Contractor.  Under this Scenario, Conservation Sudbury would continue to be involved in the site
approval process.  Shifting of responsibilities would remove the burden from CGS staff to locate, review,
and authorize surplus fill sites and it would provide the Contractor with the opportunity to sell surplus fill,
potentially reflecting a reduction in contract pricing.
 
Staff will continue to make best use of surplus fill on planned CGS future projects when possible. Future
contracts would be modified to stipulate methods of disposal, and conditions for release of obligations
where material is disposed at private property.
 
Subject to approval of this report, Surplus Fill By-Law 2003-282 will be modified to reflect changes in
surplus fill disposal methodology as well as to reflect an appropriate phase-out period.
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